# **SAFARI MAY 2024 NEWSLETTER**

Hello fellow Safarians. We hope this newsletter finds you enjoying our wonderful spring weather on the coast!

### Thank You

We would like to extend a thank you to Lori Slater for her generous donation of \$500 to a newly created Playground Fund. This new fund will be dedicated to the upkeep of our playgrounds in Safari. Our playgrounds are an asset to the park not only for our visiting grandchildren, but also a selling feature for potential new members.

We would also like to thank Tammie Ohrman and Charlotte Jenkins for their volunteer efforts in the coordination of our first annual Cinco de Mayo potluck. We had a great turnout.

## **Exercise/Strength Building Class**

Mary and Mike Chase would like to plan an exercise class at the Safari Clubhouse a couple of mornings a week if there is an interest. The exercises would be low impact with modifications for those that need it. The class would be open to men and women. If you're interested, there is an interest sign-up sheet in the lodge, or you can email Kim Stevenson at <a href="mailto:kimsafari@outlook.com">kimsafari@outlook.com</a> and she will add your name to the list. More details to follow if there is enough interest.

### Parkwide Yard Sale

This annual event will be held on Friday, May 24 from 9 am-4 pm, and Saturday, May 25 from 9 am – 3pm. You can reserve a table in the lodge (space permitting) or have a sale at your site for \$5 per day. Contact Cheryl Speer 360-244-3919 to reserve a table in the lodge (space permitting on a first-come-first serve basis) to register before May 17<sup>th</sup>.

#### Yearly May Membership Meeting

The meeting is scheduled for Sunday, May 26<sup>th</sup>, at 1:00 p.m. It will be a live meeting, but there will not be a live video feed. It will be recorded. The link after the meeting will be on the MySafari page under the tab "My Safari Videos." If you have any questions or concerns you would like addressed at the meeting, they must be submitted by May 19<sup>th</sup> to <a href="mailto:safari3205@gmail.com">safari3205@gmail.com</a> with a subject line of "Meeting Question."

We also need three volunteers to register people attending the meeting. Please contact Karen Frampton at framptonksafari@gmail.com if you would like to volunteer.

There will be a pie social following the meeting. We hope to see you there!

## **Site Inspections**

The annual lot inspections are scheduled for the last weekend in May. Please try to keep your lot free of weeds, and make sure your propane tanks are free of rust, etc., and your lot is kept up.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact a board member or email to <a href="mailto:safari3205@gmail.com">safari3205@gmail.com</a>.

Thank you for your community spirit to continue to make Safari a great place to live!

The Board